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Benton County Digs Out From Storm Debris

Last updated Wednesday, January 28, 2009 1:21 PM CST in News

About 35,000 customers in Benton County were without electricity as of mid-day Wednesday, said Marshal Watson, director of the Department of Emergency Management.

In the rural areas, outages may continue until the weekend, he said. Although electricity in some areas was restored during Wednesday's early-morning hours, some areas lost service Wednesday.

"It's flip-flopping as trees fall," he said.

Watson described secondary roadways as "more impassable than passable," as trees and limbs continued to fall.

"In addition to road crews and fire departments, we called in help from the west side of the county — which wasn't as hard hit — to assist. Everyone's staying in and staying off the streets, which is a good thing for us in this situation," he said.

Crews were forced overnight Tuesday to stop cutting trees, as trees and limbs fell in the dark. They resumed at daylight Wednesday, he said.

"There were too many near misses for safety. We''ll continue hitting the roads as hard as we can to make them passable."

Debris is being pushed into right-if-ways for now, and clean-up can begin when weather clears and conditions improve.

A warming shelter was opened at Autumn Place Assisted Living Center, at 103 Wade Lane in Centerton.

